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Chair Ravel and Commissioners Garrett, Rotunda
Fair Political Practices Commission

428 J Street, Suite 620

Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: Adoption of Regulation 18215.3

Dear Chair Ravel and Commissioners:

NO. 268

Montgomery and Escovitz

I write to provide comments on behalf of my client, the Senate Rules
Committee. We appreciate the opportunity to provide comments on proposed
Regulation 18215.3 and would like to thank the Commission for its work to
clarify when a payment is “made at the behest” of jan elected official for
purposes of Government Code sections 82015(b)(2)(iii) and (b)(3).

We would also like to thank the Commission for its consideration and

inclusion of an exception related to payments from

a local, state or federal

governmental agency in subsection (c) of the propesed regulation. However, we
would like to raise two points about the way this exception is drafted.

First, subsection (c)(2) limits the exception
used in the regular course of official agency busine
PUC member’s agency.” This requirement unneces
this exception. It eliminates circumstances where aj
payments from a governmental agency on behalf o
organization, such as where an elected official writ
for an organization applying for a grant from a govi
Student Aid Commission in support of a student in
circumstances should be excepted from the definiti

to payments “that will be
ss of the elected officer or
ssarily limits application of
n elected official solicits

f an individual or

es a recommendation letter
ermmental agency or to the
hus or her district. These
on of behested payment

because there is no influence over the elected official where a governmental
agency makes a payment in response to such a soli¢itation.

Second, subsection (c)(3) applies the exception only where “there is no
personal or political benefit rendered to any elected officer or PUC member.”

We understand that this subsection has been remov

removing this language because the terms “person

ed from a subsequent draft of

benefit” and “political

the regulation not yet available on the Commission QF website. We support
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benefit” are undefined by the draft regulation, which reduces clarity and creates additional
confusion as to what is covered by the exception. Moreover, it is difficult to define what
constitutes a “political benefit” and it is possible that even an inconsequential personal or
political benefit would be deemed to remove a governmental agendy payment from the
exception.

Again, thank you for the opportunity to provide these com.ﬂTents. Please do not hesitate to
contact me with any questions.

Very truly yours,

OLSON HAGEL & FISHBURN LLP
oy fup

LACEY E. KEYS

LEX:sjg

“cc: Greg Schmidt & Sheron Violini, Senate Rules Committee
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